
 

 

 

 
No 350, Friday 7

th
 July 2017 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
A huge congratulations to Year 6. Their SATs results were 
fantastic. Well done. We are so proud of how hard they have 
worked and how well they have done. They should be very 
proud of themselves. A big thank you to all the staff who 
have taught them during their time at Betty Layward.  
 
The Summer Fair was great on Saturday. Thank you to those 
of you who attended, supported or helped. It is much 
appreciated. The children really enjoyed it. I was impressed 
with how many of them liked getting dunked. Well done to 
our PTFA. What a fabulous job. Thank you for making it such 
a success.  
 
I am very pleased to inform you that Year 4 Fuchsia & Cerise 
won the Most Imaginative Design for their participation in 
the Architecture in Schools Programme which saw over 800 
children from 19 London Primary Schools taking part.  
Congratulations to Year 4. 
 
Nursery Sports Day was fun. I really enjoyed seeing all the 
children participating and enjoying themselves. Thanks to 
Salwa and Simon for organising and to all the staff for 
helping. Please see photographs opposite.   
 
Thank you for supporting BLastonbury. I'm looking forward 
to it after school today. It's important we celebrate the 
children's musical talents too. I'm looking forward to all the 
performances. A massive thank you to Barney and Mel for 
their hard work and organisation.   
 
I look forward to seeing you at the BBQ next Friday. It's a 
lovely way to end the year. I can't believe this academic year 
is nearly over. I'm so proud of the children and how well 
they have done.  
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
 
Best wishes. 
 
Jessica  
Headteacher  

 
Jessica drawn by Ella in Year 2 Apricot 

 
After School Clubs have now finished for the year. 
Please ensure you collect your child at normal pick 

up time (3.15pm) next week and 1.45pm on 
Thursday. 

 
 

    

On Friday 23rd June 2017, the Betty Layward fencing team went 
off to William Pattern with Dorinda for a competition. There were 
5 other schools from Hackney and guess who came first? US!! 
We got given our medals and trophy at the end which we passed 
on to Simon, he was very pleased and made an announcement 
in assembly. We had a great time!! 
Well done to the following children: Ethan, Elsa, Ned, Audrey and 
Patrick. By Patrick Roland (5 Saffron) 

On Friday 23rd June, Betty Layward A and B team took part in 
the Mini Green tennis competition at Clissold Park. We played an 
8 round robin group matches, 4 single matches and 4 double 
matches. The A team came 5th and the B team came 7th. 
Well done to all the children who took part and thank you to Ruth 
for taking us. By Theo Hastings (5 Buttercup) 

On Thursday 29th June, Betty Layward went to Redbridge Sports 
Centre to represent Hackney at the tennis tournament. There 
were 28 boroughs from across London and Betty Layward came 
joint 9th. What an outstanding achievement!!! 
Well done to Benjy, Atticus, Sophia and Stella and a huge thank 
you to Emily for taking us. By Atticus Endean (5 Buttercup) 



 

 
Curious:Year 4 using Explain Everything app 
Creative: BLastonbury performances 
Ambitious: Girls Football winning Clissold Cup 
Respectful: Fundraising efforts from the whole year 
Happy: Summer Fair!  

The winners of the best attendance trophy for this week Year 1 
Lavender with 100% attendance. 
The winner of the best punctuality trophy for this week are Year 5 
Buttercup, Year 3 Jade, Year 3 Emerald and Year 2 Peach with 0 
lates.  
Whole school attendance from 5 September until 7

th
 July 2017 is 

96.9%.  

    
Pictures of our Star of the Week children, Tennis Team and Clissold Cup 
winner 

 
All meat served at Betty Layward in school dinners is halal. 
Monday 
*Cheesy Leek Pasta 
*Veg Pasta Bake in cream sauce 
Potato Wedge, Seasonal Vegetables 
Peach Melba cake with custard 
Yoghurt 
Tuesday 
Chicken fried rice 
Vegetable fried rice 
Fruits, Yoghurt 
Wednesday 
Homemade Shepherd’s Pie 
Veg Shepherd Pie 
Oven Roast New Potatoes 
Seasonal Vegetables, 
Ginger Biscuits and Yoghurt 
Thursday 
Lamb Curry & Rice 
Quorn Curry & Rice 
Naan Bread 
Seasonable Vegetables  
Banana Oats Muffin 
Fruit Selection or Yoghurt 
Friday 
Breaded fish,  
*Vegetable Pasta bake, potato and seasonal vegetables 
Fruits 
Yoghurt 
Jacket potatoes, fresh fruit and mixed salad are always available 

*smaller gluten free dishes will be available 

 

Blastonbury - 7
th

 July – 3.30 – 5.30 
BBQ – 14

th
 July 6-8pm 

Last Day of School (2pm Finish) – Thursday 20
th

 July 
Staff INSET Day – Friday 21

st
 July 

Tuesday 18
th
 July - Year 6 Show at 6pm 

Wednesday 19
th

 July – Year 6 Leavers Assembly at 9.30am 
Wednesday 19

th
 July – Year 6 Disco – at 6-7.30pm 

 

 

 
Greetings PTFA ers 
Hope you’re enjoying the sun. 
YOUR BBQ NEEDS YOU! 
BBQ – 14

th
 JULY, 18.00-20.00 

We have a fantastic BBQ lined up next Friday with amazing food 
and sensational entertainment. Don’t miss it! It’s a relaxed BL 
community event, designed to allow everyone to relax, chat and 
enjoy some brilliant BL food and drink. 
Massive thanks to Jo Kessell, Naomi Hillman and Nora White for 
organizing - But we do need some more help; see below…… 
BBQ SITUATIONS VACANT 

¶ BBQers. We need some people to BBQ sausages. 
Please can you email Jo K jokessell@yahoo.co.uk if 
you’re willing to don a pinny and get cooking for an hour 
or so.  

¶ To avoid long queues we also need one or two more 
gas BBQ’s. Can you lend us one? Email Jo K if you can. 

THANK YOU 

Massive thanks to everyone who came, saw, volunteered, helped 
out, dug in and had a laugh at last Saturday’s Fair. We can’t run 
BL events without you so thank you! Thanks also to all who 

donated gifts for the tombola and raffle. 
Thanks also to all our local businesses who donated prizes for 
the raffle: 
Trattoria N16, Yield N16, Primeur, The Londesborough, The 
Good Egg, Lady Mildmay, Micky’s Chippy, Nando’s, Meat N16, 
Andi’s Bistro, Escocesa, Nook, Jaines&Co Fishmonger, The 
Green Room, Design Store, Prep Kitchen Store, Johns Garden 
Centre, De Beauvoir Deli, Mother Kelly’s Bottle Shop, Borough 
Wines, Franca Manca, Dezeen. 
If you’re in any of these shops/bars/restaurants, it would be great 
if you could let them know that we appreciate their generosity. 
And thanks to Barney’s partner who kindly donated some of her 
business’s ace cuddly toys to the Tombola and Raffle - check her 
toys out at www.sasti.com 
Or www.etsy.com/uk/shop/sastirosielife. 
RAFFLE PRIZES - WERE YOU A WINNER AT THE SUMMER FAIR? 

Have you checked the door at reception? There’s a poster up 
with all the winners who have yet to collect their prize. If you won 
something please get in touch. 
We’re working out final numbers, but early indications are you all 
raised a magnificent £3500 for our school, so thank you!  We will 
be donating 20% of this to those affected by the Grenfell Fire. At 
the suggestion of several parents we will donate this money to 
the Family Action Charity who are working directly with The 
Grenfell Fire Response Team and other on-the-ground local 
agencies/groups. If you have any questions/queries please do 
email me: adam.roland@heavyweightsports.co.uk .  
All profits from the secret and amazing Mojo sauce will also go to 
this charity. Gracias Spanish mums, Marta, Marianna, Maria and 
Azahara. Have a fantastic weekend! 
____________________________________________________ 

On Monday 3rd July, Betty Layward Primary School stormed to victory 
in the Clissold Cup. 
They started off with a 1-0 win against Grazebrook with a world class 
goal for the school from Millie Fairs. 
After that uplifting victory we suffered an unfortunate 1-0 loss, at the 
hands of Parkwood school. However, that didn’t dampen our spirits. 
Next was William Patten, who we drew 0-0, followed by another close 
draw against Grasmere, with a notable performance from Martha 
Mcdonald (Helen’s daughter). 
In the last game a 1-0 win against Queensbridge was enough to ensure 
our place in the finals. 
The first game in the finals was a draw against Parkwood and the next 
was a win against Queensbridge! Enough effort to win us the trophy. 
All that was left was for Queensbridge to beat Parkwood. The 3-0 
demolition that followed succeeded in cheers of delight from Betty 
Layward girls and their supporters as they were crowned 
champions!!!!! (Please see picture on page 1) 

 

mailto:jokessell@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.sasti.com/
http://www.etsy.com/uk/shop/sastirosielife

